
 

 

Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting June 25, 2019 

 
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly 

meeting on June 25, 2019 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room of 

Alexandria City Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lloyd Dyer, Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser, and 

Bridgette Rogers. Quorum established.   

Mayor Bennett Armstrong and Attorney Vester Parsley were also present. The meeting 

commenced with a prayer from Attorney Vester Parsley and the pledge of allegiance.  

The meeting began with Mayor Armstrong requesting the minutes from the May 28, 2019 

meeting be reviewed.  Alderman Lloyd Dyer made a motion to accept the minutes for May 28, 

2019 as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Charlie Fraser.  Motion passed unopposed.    

Public Hearing  

Ordinance 2018-6 2019-2020 Budget - Second Reading.  There were no changes between the 

first reading and second reading. Attorney Parsley completed the second reading of the 

Ordinance.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the Ordinance as read.  Motion was 

seconded by Alderman Dyer. The floor was opened for public comment.  There were no 

comments from the floor. Motion passed unopposed. 

Ordinance 2018-7 Water and Sewer Rates - Second Reading. There were no changes between 

the first reading and second reading. Attorney Parsley completed the second reading of the 

Ordinance.  Alderman Dyer made a motion to accept the Ordinance as read.  Motion was 

seconded by Alderman Fraser. The floor was opened for public comment.  There were no 

comments.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments.  

Mr. Randy Glover addressed the Board concerning a water line extension to his property on Earl 

Steel Road Map:  105   Parcel:  007.04.  Mr. Glover said he would be looking to track the fifty 

(50) acres up into 5 lots. He stated that he has someone interested in purchasing ten (10) acres of 

the property, if there is water on the property.  Discussion was held concerning the TOA Water 

Developer/Subdivision Policy and how that policy applied to this situation. Discussion tabled 

until there is a concept/subdivision plat for the property.     

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Sewer Report was presented by Dale Smith.  Mr. Smith stated that he had a pump go bad and the 

pump is obsolete.  He received a quote from Aqua-Aerobic to replace the pump the cost would 

be four thousand nine hundred and ninety-six dollars and forty seven cents ($4996.47).  The lead 

time for the replacement is nine to eleven (9-11) business weeks.  He will continue to look for a 

replacement that could be installed sooner.  Mr. Smith stated and that he had replaced a clinoid 

this month also.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the sewer report.  Motion seconded 

by Alderman Dyer.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Water Report was presented by Rich Potter.  The current reduction in water loss was discussed 

as well as the water loss from meters slowing down as they age.   The pump station is running 

well.  They had to have the check valve rebuilt as it was failing.  He is continuing to look for a 

pressure valve as the one currently in use is obsolete. Alderman Dyer made a motion to accept 

the water report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Fraser.  Motion passed unopposed.  

Police report was presented by Chief Chris Russell; see attachment A.  Motion was made by 

Alderman Fraser to accept the Police report.  Alderman Bridgette Rogers seconded the motion.   

Motion passed unopposed.  



 

 

Fire report was presented by Fire Chief Brian Partridge; see attachment B.  Motion was made by 

Alderman Fraser to accept the fire report as presented.  Alderman Rogers seconded the motion. 

Motion passed unopposed. 

Streets report was presented by Mayor Armstrong; see attachment C.  Total spent $353.62. 

Alderman Dyer made a motion to accept the report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman 

Lynne Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Financial report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, MFO.  Mrs. Tetlow went over the 

Water and Sewer Fund and General Fund; see attachment D.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to 

accept the financial report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Rogers.  Motion passed 

unopposed.  

Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Attorney Parsley is working on the 

new sewer contract.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the Attorney’s report.  Motion 

was seconded by Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Mayor’s report was presented by Mayor Armstrong.  Mayor Armstrong had a meeting with 

MTAS consultant Warren Nevad concerning multiple items.  He discussed the funding for the 

needed upgrades to our water infrastructure.  Mayor Armstrong introduced John Warner of 

Cumberland Securities.  Mr. Warner discussed the options available to the town through 

Cumberland Securities.  Motion was made to accept the Mayor’s report as presented by 

Alderman Dyer and seconded by Alderman Fraser.  Motion passed unopposed. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Title VI Corrective Action Plan was sent to the state on June 11, 2019.  The State reviewed our 

plan and it was approved on June 19, 2019.  Title VI employee training is due by July 1
st
 every 

year.  The Board will be notified at the July meeting of the status of the training.  

NEW BUSINESS  

City Park Playground – Amy Reed introduced April Martin, PhD, Extension Agent III, DeKalb 

County, UT Institute of Agriculture.  Ms. Martin is addressing the board to request permission 

for Kurt Heischmidt, Healthy Development Coordinator at Upper Cumberland Regional Health 

Office and Upper Cumberland Development District to be authorized to write grants for the City 

Park Playground.  Alderman Dyer made a motion to allow Kurt Heischmidt of Upper 

Cumberland Regional Health and the coordinator at Upper Cumberland Development District to 

write grants for the City Park. Alderman Rogers seconded the motion. Motion passed unopposed. 

Charter Lease – Charter is requesting an extension on the lease for 112 Industrial Rd.  The new 

lease is for one (1) year beginning on October 1, 2019 for one hundred and seventy-five dollars 

($175.00) a month. Alderman Dyer made a motion to extend Charters lease.  Alderman Fraser 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Loss Prevention Findings were presented to the Board.  We have corrections to make at the Fire 

Hall, Old City Hall, Senior Center and Fair Grounds.  The town has sixty (60) days to respond to 

the findings with corrections and future plans.  Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow informed the Board that 

there is a Public Entity Partner Safety Grant that becomes available in October; it is first come 

first serve grant, which would pay to put in security cameras and lights at the Senior Center.  

Alderman Fraser made a motion for Mrs. Tetlow to apply for the Public Entity Partners Grant for 

security cameras and lights at the Senior Center.  Alderman Rogers seconded the motion.  

Motion passes unopposed. 

Storm Drain Damage/Sidewalk Holes were discussed.  Storm drains are opening up under the 

sidewalk.  Parking on the storm drains are a contributing factor to their current deterioration. The 

Board will be getting bids on repairs as the holes are getting bigger.  Discussion was held 

concerning using metal construction plates for safety.   

Old Timers Day September 7
th

 - Music is mostly covered and yet we are still in need of vendors.  



 

 

Alderman Rogers made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Fraser seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed.  

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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